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PREP TO YEAR 2  
CROSS COUNTRY/FUN RUN 

 
Dear Parents/Caregivers, 
 
As part of this year’s annual Cross Country Carnival, we are going to have events for youngest students 
as well. This will be the first time our Preps to Year 2’s will be competing in this event. Our Prep’s will 
run around Main Oval on a course approximately 250 metres long. Year 1’s will begin on the bottom 
play area and finish on Main Oval covering 500 metres and our Year 2’s will also begin on the bottom 
play area, finish on Main Oval covering 650 metres. 
 
Due to our courses being exclusively on the school grounds we don’t require permission forms for this 
event. If, however, you do not wish for your child to participate due to injury or illness please advise 
their classroom teacher prior to the event and they can spectate. 
 
The day will begin with all students going to class as per normal to get the roll marked off. Class groups 
will then move out onto the oval with our Preps to Year 2’s staying with their teacher. Once all students 
are assembled we will have our House War Cries. The first race should hopefully begin by 9:15am.  
 
The order of events will be: 
 
Prep Girls 
Prep Boys 
Year 1 Girls 
Year 1 Boys 
Year 2 Girls 
Year 2 Boys 
 
At the completion of their events the younger students are invited, within their class groups, to line the 
Cross-Country course to cheer on our older students. Parents are most welcome to attend and to cheer 
whole heartedly for all competitors. Please see other attachment for a map of the event.  
 
Students are encouraged to wear their House colours on the day. Laguna – Blue; Cooroibah – Red; 
Doonella – Green; Weyba – Yellow. We strongly encourage a good coverage of sunscreen prior to 
coming to school. 
 
 
Regards, 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Tony McIlroy 
PE Teacher 
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